From:
To: TRANSPORTINFRASTRUCTURE
Subject: Meldreth Road level crossing at Shepreth

Date: 21 September 2022 20:21:10

I have major concerns about the proposed changes to Meldreth Road level crossing at Shepreth.

Although I partially support the improved safety a new crossing would bring, I would like to see evidence of the number of safety incidents recorded at this crossing.

I am extremely concerned about the length of time the gates will be down compared to the current set up.

The nearby crossing at Shepreth station is outrageous since its change. The gates are often down, and for many many minutes. Waiting for 6 or 7 trains is not unheard of.

People miss their trains at the station because they cannot cross.

Traffic through this 30 mph area is often speeding to avoid getting caught for this considerable amount of time.

These should be reconfigured before a change at Meldreth brings more inconvenience to local residents.

Kind Regards Scott Hatton

This email has originated from external sources and has been scanned by DfT's email scanning service.